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May 14, 2018

Dear Fourth Grade Parents,

Here’s the letter you’ve all been waiting for!!  It is now time to get ready for Beginner Band 2018!  The first step in getting started is trying the different instruments.  Throughout the last week and this week of school I will be meeting individually with each fourth grade student during the school day to allow them to try the instruments and get a better idea of what they would like to play.  I will also be available each day from 3:30-4:00 at the high school music office if parents or students would like to ask any questions. 

It is very important to me that each student has a chance to try the instruments if they want to.  During these sessions, I will make sure their instrument of choice is well suited for them, and they can ask me any questions they may have.  I am striving for a balanced instrumentation, so students may be asked to play their second or third choices.  Good balance will make our band the best it can be for years to come!!  This year, we are in need of FLUTES and CLARINETS!
Then, all students who are planning to participate in band, and at least one parent, will need to come to our “Beginner Band Open House” on next year during the first or second week of school. I will have a representative there from Taylor Music of Aberdeen who will outline their beginner band instrument program.  I highly recommend this program and think it is the best one available, but there are also other options available to you for securing an instrument. Please DO NOT purchase any instrument without visiting with me first!! I will assign instruments at the beginning of next year and we can talk about instrument choices then.    

There are three things I want you to remember about Beginner Band: 1. Every student is welcome and encouraged to participate.  2.  No student will be denied the opportunity to participate in band based on financial need. I am committed to working with you to ensure that every student who wishes to try band has the opportunity 3. I will be announcing what instrument each student will be playing at the beginning of next year.  All students who plan to participate in band must make their commitment by securing an instrument by the end of the first two weeks of school next year.  All arrangements will need to be made at this time.

I look forward to working with next year’s fifth grade class to make the De Smet Beginner Band 2018 the best one ever! Thank you for supporting your child’s interest in instrumental music.

Musically yours,

Kayla Vockrodt





     kayla.vockrodt@k12.sd.us
De Smet Band Director
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August 27, 2018

Dear Fifth Grade Parents, 

I hope the first day of fifth grade has been everything your fifth grader has dreamed of! The summer has flown by and I have been dutifully working on the fifth graders’ instrument selections. I have tried to give each student their first or second choice in instrument, and I have chosen what I believe is the best choice for your student. 
To make sure I have a well-balanced band, I wanted to check in with you and your student to make sure that band is going to be a yearlong commitment for you both. Band is a very wonderful opportunity for your child to be involved in as it teaches respect, routine, dedication, and so many more wonderful traits. It does take daily practice and commitment to be involved in band, just like any other extracurricular. 

I am so excited to get Beginner Band 2018-19 off the ground and get your student playing music like they never have before! It’s going to be a fun year together. If your student has decided that they would like to commit to band this year, please sign the following contract and bring it back the following day. After I have your contract, I will send out your letter about Beginner Band night, how to get your instrument, and what instrument you will be playing!!! ( 
I look forward to working with next year’s fifth grade class to make the De Smet Beginner Band 2018 the best one ever! 
Musically yours,

Kayla Vockrodt




          www.desmetband.weebly.com
De Smet Band Director






 854-3674 (w)


kayla.vockrodt@k12.sd.us
My student is joining Beginner Band 2018

_________

My student is not joining Beginner Band

_________
Beginner Band Contract

I am excited to be a member of this year’s Beginner Band!  I realize how important I am to the group.  Therefore, I will make a commitment to the group by signing this contract.

**Because I am an important member of this group, and they are better when I am a part of the group than they are without me, AND,

**Because my friends and my teachers are counting on me to follow through with my decision to be in band, AND,

**Because my band lessons will be part of the schedule for the whole band program, and Mrs. Vockrodt has scheduled time to be with me, AND,

**Because my parents have invested money in my instrument and have gone to a lot of trouble to help me get started, THEREFORE,

I will make a commitment to be in band for at least one year.  If I have trouble or I am worried about how I’m doing, I will visit with Mrs. Vockrodt about it and we will work together to do what is best for me.



Student signature



date

I will make a commitment to support my child’s efforts in band.  If I have questions or concerns about their progress or any other aspects of the program, I will visit with Miss Nuese about it and we will work together to do what is best for my child.



Parent signature



date

I will make a commitment to support your efforts in band.  If I have concerns about your progress or behavior in Band, I will visit with you and/or your parents about it and we will work together to do what is best for you.



Band Director signature


date

I always receive many questions regarding how and when to acquire an instrument for your student.  I hope this letter will answer some of these questions and give you some options.  
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August 30, 2018
Dear Fifth Grade Parents,

Congratulations!  You are now the parent of a fifth grade band member!  I would like to thank you for supporting your child’s interest in joining the band.  Your child is preparing to embark on a musical journey that I hope will last a lifetime.  Your continued support of their efforts will help them on their journey.
Please, DO NOT make any purchases until we have consulted.  It is important to me to help each student choose an instrument that is well-suited for them. Once we have made a decision, I will be planning on the instrumentation we agree upon, so changes will not be allowed. 

1. Students are encouraged to purchase their own instrument from a reputable music store.  We have worked with Taylor Music of Aberdeen, SD for many years with great satisfaction.  I recommend the Taylor Music plan, as I feel it is the best plan available.  The plan is interest-free and finance charge-free, and includes an unconditional repair warranty and free beginner supplies.  The monthly payments are reasonable, and quality is guaranteed.  I have attached a price list so you have an idea of what you are purchasing should you choose this option.  There are some great deals on new instruments this year!  Feel free to research Taylor Music at www.1800usaband.com. There are also other music stores in the area.  You are free to consider other plans, but please make sure you are working with a company whose reputation you trust.

2. Perhaps you already have an instrument at home.  That does not necessarily limit your choice of instruments.  Taylor has a good trade-in program that allows some flexibility for parents who may not want to use the same instrument that is already in the family.  If we decide that the instrument you already have is well-suited for your student, it will need to be in good working order.  Taylor also has a top-notch repair department with a quick turn-around time. You will also need to purchase a lesson book for your student as well as any other supplies the instrument would need. 

3. Some parents are able to secure an instrument from a private source.   As long as the instrument choice has been approved, the horn is in good working order, and you have all of the supplies you need, I have no problem with that.

4. Finally, some students will be able to use school owned instruments.  I have a few instruments available for student use in the case of financial need, if your student is planning to start one of the larger instruments which tend to be much more expensive to purchase, or other special circumstances.  No student will be denied the opportunity to begin an instrument based on finances.  However, the selection is somewhat limited to what I have on hand.

Whether you have an instrument, need an instrument, or are borrowing from the school, I am looking forward to seeing you and your student next Tuesday! Please feel free to contact me with any questions you might have about securing an instrument.  I am happy to work with you to give your student the opportunity to learn an instrument and be a part of the Band.  Thank you for supporting your child’s interest in instrumental music.
The next step will be attending the Beginner Band Open House, on Thurs, September 6th from 4:00-6:00 at the High School Band Room.  This is when we will officially sign up for band, so it is very important that your student and at least one parent attend.  At this meeting you will:

1. Secure an instrument.  This will either be through Taylor Music using their Beginner Program, through another music store, a private source, or from the school, all with approval from the director.  All band students are expected to have their arrangements made by the end of the open house.

2. Order your book, care supplies, and a music stand.  (These items are all free with the Taylor Music plan).

3. If you aren’t purchasing an instrument, bring your instrument from home to have repaired and/or inspected.  Taylor Music will inspect your instrument and transport it to their store for repair.  You will have it back in just a few days in most cases.

4. Ask any questions you might have about the band program in general.

5. AND… Meet the director!  I am looking forward to meeting the parents and working with you to help your child be successful in instrumental music.

Since I am planning on this instrumentation, I do not expect there to be any changes between now and Tuesday.  If for any reason you are unable to attend the meeting, or if there are circumstances that I am unaware of, please contact me as soon as possible so we can make other arrangements.  We will be starting band right away so I don’t want anyone to miss out.  Have a great weekend and see you at the Beginner Band Open House!
Musically yours,

Kayla Vockrodt




           
desmetband.weebly.com

De Smet Band Director
       854-3674 (w)

kayla.vockrodt@k12.sd.us
P.S. Keep up with the 5th grade band by signing up for Remind! Either go to Remind.com and use the tag @ds5band or text @ds5band to 81010.
My child, _______________________, will be playing ____________________!  Yeah!

